

## AIR TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION

September 2, 2002

The Honorable Norman Y. Mineta Secretary U.S. Department of Transportation 400 Seventh St., SW Washington, DC 20590

Dear Mr. Secretary:

With the safety of our passengers and crewmembers as our number one priority, we are writing to convey our thoughts regarding S.2554 that would permit the use of firearms by pilots aboard commercial aircraft. As discussions continue on the merits of this subject, we stand ready to work with Congress and the Administration in an effort to reach a prudent consensus position.

In the aftermath of the tragic events of September 11, we understand the rationale for providing crewmembers with means to defend themselves and their aircraft. However, we believe that allowing guns aboard every aircraft in the absence of comprehensive research and testing and without a full evaluation of the potential consequences, is ill-advised.

A variety of serious safety, technical and training issues have been raised that require answers prior to moving forward with any proposal to allow the use of firearms by cockpit crews. To ensure the safety and security of our customers and employees, we have a duty and obligation to ask these tough questions and to have a clear understanding of the answers. Otherwise, innocent passengers and crewmembers could be killed or injured.

For example, what studies or testing have been conducted to determine the effects of an accidental weapon discharge in a pressurized aircraft at altitude, or discharge into a sophisticated instrument panel? How will the firearm be stowed, maintained and protected from misuse between flights, particularly when the aircraft is parked overnight or deployed in international operations? What is the process to measure the ability of armed pilots to handle a firearm in the close confines of the cockpit? Will the training program disrupt the airline's ability to operate their schedules?

The Transportation Security Administration has testified that the cost to the government for the program is approximately \$850 million. In light of programs already completed and underway to secure cockpit doors, we seriously question the cost effectiveness of a program mandated in \$.2554 that would impose a further burden on scarce TSA resources. Indeed, with secure cockpit doors now being further upgraded with even higher protective capabilities, the advisability of introducing dangerous and unnecessary weapons in the cockpit environment must be carefully considered.

The Honorable Norman Y. Mineta September 2, 2002 Page Two

Until such time as validated answers to these and other questions are available, we believe that a decision to deploy firearms aboard commercial aircraft raises a serious and unnecessary risk for both passengers and crewmembers. Just as we would not introduce an aircraft into service without thorough testing, training of crewmembers and evaluating all safety measures, no one should place deadly weapons in the hands of flight crews without a thorough evaluation.

In view of these concerns, we urge you to consider a more pragmatic, thoughtful approach that does not interject excessive risks and consequences for the traveling public and our employees. Moving forward, you can rest assured we will continue to take all necessary steps to ensure that air travel remains the world's safest form of transportation.

Sincerely,

ATA Board of Directors

Carl D. Donaway Chairman & CEO

Airborne Express

John F. Kelly Chairman

Alaska Airlines

Glenn R. Zander President & CEO

Aloha Airlines

W. Douglas Parker Chairman, President & CEO

America West Airlines

Donald J. Carty Chairman & CEO

American Airlines

J. George Mikelsons

Chairman, President & CEO

American Trans Air

The Honorable Norman Y. Mineta September 2, 2002 Page Three

Richard H Sigh

Richard H. Shuyler Chief Executive Officer Atlas Air

Chairman & CEO

Continental Airlines

Leo F. Mullin Chairman & CEO Delta Air Lines

VichtuBreaten\_

Vicky Bretthauer Acting Chief Executive Officer DHL Airways

Jerry Trimarco Chief Executive Officer Emery Worldwide

Anthony E. Bauckham President Evergreen International Airlines

Bausklan

Frederick W. Smith Chairman & CEO FedEx Corporation

John W. Adams Chairman, President & CEO Hawaiian Airlines

David Neeleman Chief Executive Officer JetBlue Airways

Timothy E. Hoeksema Chairman, President & CEO Midwest Express Airlines

Richard H. Anderson Chief Executive Officer Northwest Airlines

Lesto Kellelies

Herbert D. Kelleher Chairman Southwest Airlines The Honorable Norman Y. Mineta September 2, 2002 Page Four

John W. Creighton

John W. Creighton, Jr. Chairman & CEO

United Airlines

Thomas H. Weidemeyer

President

United Parcel Service Airlines

pin sil

David N. Siegel President & CEO

**US Airways**